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TEACHING AND LEARNING SPOTLIGHT 
Newsletter of Eastern’s Center for Teaching, Learning, & Assessment 

Issue 1  November 2023 

Welcome to the first newsletter of the Center for Teaching, Learning, and Assessment (CTLA) at Eastern! 

These periodic newsletters will feature information about faculty development opportunities at Eastern 

and beyond, information on specific pedagogical topics, brief reviews of books on pedagogy, spotlights 

of innovative teaching at Eastern, and other topics.  

In This Issue 

• A Note From the CTLA Director: Where is the CTLA and what does the CTLA do? 

• CTLA website and resources for challenging conversations 

• CTLA Lending Library 

• Book spotlight: Improving Learning and Mental Health in the College Classroom 

• Resources on AI 

• Faculty development opportunities 

A Note From Julia DeLapp, the CTLA Director 

For those of you who don’t know me, I’ve been at Eastern for 18 years, serving as the founding director 

of the Center for Early Childhood Education, a research and professional development institute, as well 

as coordinator of the Office of National Scholarships and Fellowships. I moved into my new CTLA office 

in the Library in the middle of July. I’ve enjoyed meeting and talking with colleagues across the 

university in this new role, and I look forward to meeting more of you in the coming months. In the first 

issue of this newsletter, I wanted to let you know what I’ve been up to for the past 4 months and what is 

in store for the CTLA. 

Where is the CTLA? 

The CTLA is located in room 425 of the 

Library, just down the hallway from the 

Center for Instructional Technology (CIT). 

Our space features a conference table and a 

lending library (and a Keurig coffee maker). 

Faculty can stop by to chat, to enjoy a free 

cup of coffee, or to borrow a book. 

What Does the CTLA Do? 

The CTLA was created to support faculty in 

developing high quality, innovative, and 

inclusive teaching and learning experiences 

to meet the diverse learning needs of 

Eastern’s students. But how will the CTLA do 

that?

A view of the CTLA’s meeting space and lending library. 
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Over the past 4 months, I’ve been gathering information from faculty and staff about faculty 

development needs to determine the most important areas to focus on in the next few years—and the 

best methods for providing faculty development. I’ve met with department chairs, a few academic 

departments, early career faculty, groups such as JEDI and the Diversity and Social Justice Council, and 

individual faculty members. (I would love to come to your department meeting to discuss faculty 

development at any time – just reach out!) 

In addition, I’ve met with student-facing staff to learn more about the student experience on campus, 

including the Office of Accessibility Services, the Intercultural Center, the Pride Center, the Women’s 

Center, Opportunity Programs, and the Academic Success Center. I’ll also be meeting with student 

groups soon. 

These conversations have led to a long list of potential faculty development needs. To help prioritize 

these needs, all full-time and part-time teaching faculty should have received a survey on Tuesday 

(11/14) to gauge interest in a range of faculty development topics and formats. Survey results will help 

inform some of the services the CTLA will offer. But based on feedback so far, the CTLA expects to offer 

a few different types of opportunities in the spring, including both formal and informal opportunities to 

discuss and work with peers on specific pedagogical topics, high impact practices, and ELAC learning 

outcomes. If you haven’t already, please take a moment to complete the survey to register the topics 

that are most important to you and the format that best suits your own learning. 

CTLA Website 

The CTLA website is now live. The site currently has teaching resources on a few select topics, including 

resources for navigating challenging conversations in the classroom. The page includes strategies for 

both planning discussions around controversial topics and responding to hot button moments that arise 

spontaneously in the classroom. Content on other topics 

will be added over time, and feedback and suggestions are 

welcome and encouraged.  

Based on feedback from early career faculty, the website 

features a section on Faculty Resources, which includes 

various funding (and award) opportunities faculty can 

apply for, on-campus resources that can support teaching 

and advising roles, and campus resources faculty can 

share with students. 

CTLA Lending Library 

The CTLA Lending Library features 75 books on pedagogy, 

the science of learning, and educational development. 

Faculty can borrow books at any time by filling out a very 

simple borrowing form (also available on-site by scanning 

a QR code – many thanks to CIT for helping set this up). 

The list of available books is available on the CTLA website. 

mailto:delappj@easternct.edu?subject=CTLA%20come%20to%20meeting
https://forms.office.com/r/Q49yVkgkwy
https://www.easternct.edu/center-for-teaching-learning-and-assessment
https://www.easternct.edu/center-for-teaching-learning-and-assessment/teaching-resources/challenging-conversations.html
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=6Eq8AGxX40WUnU8SnYtnClpJChnXCzxCp0N1texHsqxUOFJYWE9FUldJMEwxV1I1VEpaTlFXV0RSMy4u
https://www.easternct.edu/center-for-teaching-learning-and-assessment/ctla-lending-library.html
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If you have a duplicate or no-longer-needed book related to teaching that you believe other faculty 

could benefit from, we accept donations! We’re also happy to receive brief reviews of excellent books 

on teaching topics. 

Spotlight on a Book in the CTLA Lending Library 

Improving Learning and Mental Health in the College Classroom 

By Robert Eaton, Steven V. Hunsaker, and Bonnie Moon 

©2023 by West Virginia University Press (see publisher’s description) 

Written by a Spanish professor, a math professor, and a religion professor, 

this book grew out of a “Helping, Not Hindering” project of faculty who 

wanted to explore how professors can affect the mental health of their 

students. One author notes, “I just want to avoid creating crises for 

students who struggle with anxieties large and small. For me, it isn’t about 

making the college… stress free for students; rather, it is about learning to 

avoid unintentionally increasing the tension that students already 

experience.” 

Book chapters are as follows: 

1. Why anxiety and depression matter for learning

2. Become natural mentors

3. Design courses with students and mental health challenges in mind

4. Awaken students’ innate drive to learn

5. Foster emotional resilience

6. Build community

7. Avoid pitfalls with active learning

8. Promote wellness practices

Interested in borrowing this book? Stop by the CTLA Lending Library in room 425 of the library, or 

request the book (CTLA book #27) to be sent to you through interoffice mail. 

Write a Book Recommendation 

Would you like to write a brief recommendation of a book focused on pedagogy for this newsletter? 

Please contact Julia DeLapp at delappj@easternct.edu.  

Resources on AI 

Many faculty have been grappling with how to navigate teaching, assignment design, and assessment in 

the age of ChatGPT and other generative artificial intelligence tools. The CTLA website has some initial 

resources you may find useful, including links to free recordings of presentations, guidance for syllabus 

statements, and tips for intentional use of AI in the classroom. In addition, see free webinars below.

COPLAC survey on AI 

A group of faculty, staff, and administrators from across COPLAC have met this fall to discuss liberal arts 

skills and generative AI. To better understand how we might work as a consortium of public liberal arts 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=6Eq8AGxX40WUnU8SnYtnClpJChnXCzxCp0N1texHsqxUNlhRVDg4RVNFWkU3WkZLWFg4SVpOSVJaUC4u
https://wvupressonline.com/node/920
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=6Eq8AGxX40WUnU8SnYtnClpJChnXCzxCp0N1texHsqxUOFJYWE9FUldJMEwxV1I1VEpaTlFXV0RSMy4u
mailto:delappj@easternct.edu
https://www.easternct.edu/center-for-teaching-learning-and-assessment/teaching-resources/ai-teaching-resources.html
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colleges and help each other address some of the creative, ethical, pedagogical, legal, and societal 

implications of generative artificial intelligence, COPLAC is asking interested faculty to complete a brief 

survey by November 27 to help shape programming in 2024.  

Faculty Development Opportunities  

Eastern opportunities 

• Spring CTLA Calendar: Information about spring 2024 faculty development opportunities will be

coming soon. Stay tuned!

• Rita Malenczyk, Director of Eastern’s Writing Program, will be holding her annual wintersession

workshop for FT and PT faculty planning to teach writing-intensive courses on January 8 and 9,

from 9:30-12:30 each day, on Zoom. The workshop will cover assignment design, response to

student writing, and other matters. If you’re interested in attending, contact Rita directly at

malenczykr@easternct.edu.

Free opportunities 

• The Office for Teaching and Learning at the University of Rhode Island has issued a Call for

Proposals for the Innovative Education Conference (March 27, 2024), a free, fully virtual, one-

day event. The theme of this year's conference is "Inclusive Teaching in an Ever-Changing

Learning Environment." Proposals are due December 8.

• The American Association of Colleges and Universities (AAC&U) will be hosting a free webinar

entitled “AI and Higher Education: Implications for Learning, Curricula, and Institutions” on

January 10, 2024, from 2:00 to 3:00 p.m.

• The California Outcomes & Assessment Coordinator Hub (COACHes) hosts free Friday SLO Talks
on Student Learning Outcomes. This fall’s focus was on Artificial Intelligence. Recordings of all
past presentations are available for free on their website, including “Writing Instruction in the
age of generative AI: Evolving practices for instructors,” “AI and Assessment of Student
Learning,” and “The Future of Grading: Using Artificial Intelligence for Formative and Summative
Assessments.”

Other opportunities 

• AAC&U Annual Meeting (January 17-19 in Washington, DC)

• AAC&U Forum on Digital Innovation: Leveraging Innovative Digital Practices to Ensure All

Students Learn and Succeed (one-day virtual event on February 9)

• The Transformative Learning Conference (March 28-29 in OK) is accepting proposals through

December 1.

Newsletter Feedback and Acknowledgements 

Do you have ideas for content for future newsletters? Please send an email to Julia DeLapp at 

delappj@easternct.edu. Thanks to the Instructional Faculty Development Committee for their 

suggestions so far!  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSeHXlubBltqkUCOUn-JFYIKT8tRIcDhxqEcgz0-6JtsUvPF9A%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C01%7Cdelappj%40easternct.edu%7Ce6a2eecd76f343a350a208dbe162ed2f%7C00bc4ae8576c45e3949d4f129d8b670a%7C0%7C0%7C638351587252401700%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=J%2BaqYjWHSJcR1%2Fnzy99RwBziDRRHuoRLY63JXmN6oI4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSeHXlubBltqkUCOUn-JFYIKT8tRIcDhxqEcgz0-6JtsUvPF9A%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C01%7Cdelappj%40easternct.edu%7Ce6a2eecd76f343a350a208dbe162ed2f%7C00bc4ae8576c45e3949d4f129d8b670a%7C0%7C0%7C638351587252401700%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=J%2BaqYjWHSJcR1%2Fnzy99RwBziDRRHuoRLY63JXmN6oI4%3D&reserved=0
mailto:malenczykr@easternct.edu
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.proofpoint.com%2Fv2%2Furl%3Fu%3Dhttps-3A__nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com_-3Furl-3Dhttps-253A-252F-252Fweb.uri.edu-252Fatl-252Finnovative-2Deducation-2Dconference-252F-26data-3D05-257C01-257CASSESS-2540lsv.uky.edu-257Cda1aae0a11174cc2c8b108dbe1488781-257C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae-257C0-257C0-257C638351473874737842-257CUnknown-257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0-253D-257C3000-257C-257C-257C-26sdata-3DFOo3Rj3O5vAcVllDXXfT8PGyoJHR7zbDIU0I4BVDDT4-253D-26reserved-3D0%26d%3DDwMFaQ%26c%3DdWz0sRZOjEnYSN4E4J0dug%26r%3DWBcZcziOCEDg9gzWTl0xiVCGvfo9XJHRY2RI8O_vJps%26m%3DTONzBo2bwz31NM-kGXxvWwSQi7mIFGRQOpAQvfOPM-fIOsLhFTNE4sWzwgFsW8Ca%26s%3Dk_JN3hM1iwWPA6jSyp8oIwlwufauJoMvb2grM7ZtLls%26e%3D&data=05%7C01%7Cdelappj%40easternct.edu%7C90fc24ce7bfa465522d708dbe1f311e1%7C00bc4ae8576c45e3949d4f129d8b670a%7C0%7C0%7C638352206338005630%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=k0G2RNEJhwK1ajpSO7qM7LBaT5qMf5XrwzCQL%2B5W44k%3D&reserved=0
https://www.aacu.org/webinars/ai-and-higher-education
https://coaches.institute/2023/10/01/friday-slo-talk-september-29-2023/
https://coaches.institute/2023/10/01/friday-slo-talk-september-29-2023/
https://coaches.institute/2023/10/08/friday-slo-talk-ai-and-assessment-of-student-learning-with-natasha-jankowski/
https://coaches.institute/2023/10/08/friday-slo-talk-ai-and-assessment-of-student-learning-with-natasha-jankowski/
https://coaches.institute/2023/10/21/the-future-of-grading-using-artificial-intelligence-for-formative-and-summative-assessments-10-20-23/
https://coaches.institute/2023/10/21/the-future-of-grading-using-artificial-intelligence-for-formative-and-summative-assessments-10-20-23/
https://www.aacu.org/event/annual-meeting?utm_medium=email&utm_source=Informz&utm_campaign_id=AM_2024&utm_campaign=Overview&utm_marketing_tactic=Mealtime-Ticketed-Events&_zs=Gb4Un&_zl=ouRk2
https://www.aacu.org/event/forum-on-digital-innovation?_zs=Gb4Un&_zl=VNjk2
https://web.cvent.com/event/f9d7ba64-29f4-4616-b24d-7f5c2b50bf2e/summary
mailto:delappj@easternct.edu



